AUSTRALIAN ARMY TRACKERS AND WAR DOGS ASSOCIATION INC

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
18th April 2007  

Venue: Military Working Dog Training Flight, Amberley
Meeting Opens at 1020hrs
Present: Leo Van De Kamp, Bob Bettany, Bob Jennings, Micheal Winters, Geoff Jarratt, John Quane

Apologies: Owen Puie, Ron Prior, Wally Barnett, Ian Atkinson, Barry Magor and Archie Mears
Minutes of last meeting were read. Acceptance moved by Bob Jennings & seconded by Bob Bettany - Carried
Correspondence – Miscellaneous correspondence 
· letter to Patron re AGM & Accounts for year ended December 2006

New Members – Bob Bettany reported that he had recruited new members at the National Dog Handlers Seminar
Financial Report: Treasurer is on holidays
Welfare Report:  Michael Winters the new Welfare Officer noted that he was attending a “Falls “ Seminar hosted by the DVA in May.
Business:-

Items from AGM: -

· Tasmania Report – Leo spoke with Shaun Dobson and the wind up is in progress
· Battalion & State Representatives – Bob B stated that State reps were difficult to maintain, however Battalion & Service personnel have liaison with BB & he is fostering these relationships
· Pavement Plaque in Canberra at AWM was discussed & it was decided that further input was required to recognise all conflicts & BB would talk with 6 RAR re the process involved.
· Recognition for Dogs – BJ highlighted the Mark Nelson document & the need for a submission to the Minister for Defence. BJ noted the precedence for Dogs on the Vietnam Nominal Roll & the necessity to make sure this follows through with other theatres of war. BJ will continue & report back to the next Committee Meeting
· Perth Reunion – Peter Douglas has had contact with LVDK & BB. BB will continue to liase with Peter for the reunion to use the facility at Baldives. Liase with RAAF Base Pearce for a Biatholon & continue with BB, BJ & GJ
· RAAF pups – Juno & JQ – JQ to liase with Julie Herbert for photos
· AWD Magazine – There has been no contact with the publisher however BB will provide Dave Towerton with all the information to help to retrieve his personal effects.
· Web Site – BB & BJ met with the web master & resolved that JQ would liase with Barry Magor to arrange for the web site details to become the property of the AATWDA. BB expressed his thanks for the time and effort that Barry had provided to the web site & his input was extremely valuable.
· Entertainment Books – BB reported that 10 books had been sold & that they were moving slowly
Report on National Dog Handlers Seminar – A report from Wayne Grewar is attached.
Rules of the Association – Revision of Rules – It was resolved that JQ would report back to the next Committee Meeting with recommendations for changes to the rules. Moved by BB and seconded LVDK. Carried
Standown Park – BB expressed his thanks on behalf of those who attended the AGM & the hospitality extended to our group by Pam & Rod Elkington. JQ will write a letter of appreciation.

Coming Events: -

· Anzac Day – Agnes Water – BB to host those going to the celebrations including RAAF personnel & dogs
· Alaric “Happy Campers”  - This is open to all & will take place late in May
· Trackers Lunch, 30th June 2007 – BB reported that all was in hand for the Lunch. The Guest Speaker is Arthur Willemse
· Moved BB and seconded LVDK that the AATWDA would donate $300 to the Memorial Walk at Enogerra. Carried.
“The Book” – BB reported that due to other commitments work had been slow however he would have more time after Anzac Day.
Next Committee Meeting – Wednesday 18th July 2007 – Date & Venue TBC
General Business – Leo addressed the meeting and tendered his resignation as President of the AATWDA. He will continue in the role of Immediate Past President and continue to provide input to the Association. Leo’s resignation was accepted by the Committee. 
It was then moved by BB and seconded by LVDK that George Hulse be nominated for the position of President. Carried

BB proposed a vote of thanks and appreciation to Leo for his efforts and support during the formative years as the inaugural president of the association. Seconded Bob Jennings.

LVDK expressed his appreciation to the Military Working Dog Training Flight for the use of the facility for our Committee Meeting and the opportunity to meet with serving members over lunch.

Meeting Close by LVDK at 1200hrs.
Minutes compiled by: -
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